
June 17, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
This weekend we honor and celebrate our fathers, grandfathers, brothers, uncles and all of the men in our 
lives who provide support, guidance and love to family and friends.  We hope all of our residents, families and 
staff are able to celebrate in person (or virtually) with their loved ones.  We are grateful to fathers, 
grandfathers, Godfathers and all men who are paternal and loving and serve as good role models for all of us. 
Happy Father’s Day! Enjoy your day! 
 
Care Center Father’s Day Events 
A special Men’s Group will meet on Father’s Day from 10:30- 11:30 in the main activity room in the Skilled 
Nursing Center. The activity will involve looking and learning about the most historical front-page stories from 
the Philadelphia Inquirer over the last 190 years. There will also be a putting tournament. Church service for 
all residents will be held in the new auditorium at 2:00 p.m.   
 
Dining 
Father’s Day Dining Option for Care Center Residents 
Dining Services will be providing a special noon meal and boutonniere for Care Center residents who choose to 
dine in their rooms, but you may opt to have the noon meal at Brunch in Hearthside on Father’s Day. If 
choosing to dine in Hearthside, notify your nurse who will contact dietary to remove the noon meal ticket for 
tray delivery to your room.  Please notify your nurse as early as Friday but no later than Sunday, June 19th by 
9:00 a.m.  Guests are limited to 2 per room and subject to restrictions listed below: 
 
Father’s Day Brunch 
On Sunday, June 19, 2022, Brunch will be served in Hearthside Dining from 12:00 – 1:30 p.m. 
While outside guests are not permitted to dine-in on a regular basis, in honor of Father’s Day, residents are 
permitted to have family members dine with them for Brunch in the Hearthside on June 19th with the 
following restrictions: 

• Residents (Independent, Skilled or Personal Care) can have 2 visiting guests per household or room.  
• Guests are required to check-in with Accushield and are required to wear masks unless eating and 

drinking while seated at the table. 
• The cost is $21.00 per guest. 
• Cash is not accepted.  
• Credit or debit cards may be used or the cost can be charged to the resident’s account. 
• Reservations are not required. 
• To-Go will be available from 12:00 – 1:30 p.m. 

 
 
COVID-19 Update  
As of 6/16/22 we have 2 IL residents tested positive who are on strict quarantine and 4 residents are on 
modified quarantine due to exposure. One Care Center resident tested positive and is on quarantine.  Four 
employees tested positive and are isolating at home. 
 
Tree Work Scheduled 
Dunwoody has again contracted Shreiner Tree Company to work on our campus.  This project is tentatively  
scheduled for Tuesday 6-21-22 through Thursday 6-23-22. There will be two trees removed that present safety 
concerns. There will be 14 mature trees receiving standard maintenance pruning. 



  
Touchtown 
On Friday, June 22nd,  Kayla will be away at a conference, so there will be no Touchtown training session. 
Touchtown trainings will continue to be held by Kayla every Friday at 3:00 pm in the auditorium, following that 
date. You do not need to sign up to attend. If you are unable to attend in person and want to meet virtually, 
send Kayla an email at kmcfadden@dunwoody.org to schedule a zoom call.  
 
Meal Plan 
Change in Meal Plan? 
If you are making a change to your meal plan for July, the deadline to notify Debbie Sabin in Accounting is June 
20, 2022.  Debbie can be reached by email: dsabin@dunwoody.org or by calling 610-723-4626. If you have 
already signed up for the 15 Meal Plan for June and want to continue it for July, you do not need to notify 
Debbie. 
 
Checking Your Meal Plan Balance 
Residents may ask the Host to check their meal plan balance at any time.  The Host can access the information 
quickly from either a Tablet or the Terminal in Hearthside and inform you what your remaining meal balance is 
for the current month.  There will also be a Resident Portal coming where you will have access via Touchtown 
to log into your Fullcount resident account at your leisure and see both balances and activity. 
 
Construction 
Phase I furniture is scheduled to arrive Tuesday June 21 thru Thursday June 23rd.  Furniture to be delivered 
includes the administrative, dining and accounting offices, administrative conference room furniture, dining 
tables, chairs and banquette seating, auditorium chairs, history studio table and chairs, arts and crafts chairs 
and fitness studio chairs.  Administration is temporarily housed in Apartment A302 and will soon move to 
Apartment G205 (where Human Resources was housed).  Human Resources will be moving into the 3 new 
offices behind the Auditorium and Accounting/Billing will be moving into the lower offices near West Country 
Connector Hall and the Fitness Studio.   
 
Due to final Hearthside furniture delivery, there will be no resident or employee lunch served on 
Wednesday, June 22nd and Thursday, June 23rd.  Residents already on the lunch plan can pick up Chef 
Selection of a cold box lunch in the area outside of Marketing. A dining staff member will be present at the 
pick-up table.  Dinner will be served in Hearthside during regular dinner hours 5:00 – 6:30 pm every day 
throughout the upcoming week, including Wednesday, June 22nd and Thursday, June 23rd. Coffee and 
Continental Breakfast will be served outside of Marketing starting on Monday, June 20th through Friday, 
June 24th. 

Demolition is mostly complete, with some miscellaneous items still remaining.  Due to unforeseen conditions, 
old insulation is being removed from the auditorium and lobby roof areas and will be replaced with thicker 
insulation that meets current energy codes.  The installation process will likely start next week. As a result, no 
other work can take place in this space; however, work will continue on the roof and lower level. Underground 
plumbing for the stormwater and sanitary sewer system are ongoing on the lower level.  The round skylight at 
the main entrance has been removed, and its replacement will be installed over the next few days.  Once the 
skylight installation is complete, the old roof over this phase will start to be removed and replaced. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend and Happy Father’s Day! 
Maureen 
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